Weldon Library Board Minutes
January 19, 2021
The meeting was called to order by Secretary Pat Brown at 7 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll-call was conducted by Secretary Pat Brown. Present were Christi Baker, Alycia Brockman, Pat Brown, Sandi Sanders, Bob Walters and Susan Westray.  Amanda Walters was absent. Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the minutes of the November meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

Josh Shofner, President of the First National Bank of Clinton, was present for the public forum item on the agenda. Josh presented information regarding his bank in light of First Mid Bank and Trust, closing the Weldon branch.
There were no closed session items on the agenda.

TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The November beginning balance was $29,076.76.  Receipts for November were $3,223.49. The disbursements for the month were $5,759.96 ending in a balance of $26,540.29 on Nov 30 . 
The December beginning balance was $26,540.29. Receipts for the month were $8,717.46. The disbursements for the month were $7,622.03, fund transfers were made in the amount of $3,057.37 resulting in a balance of $24,578.33 on December 31, 2020. Payroll and expenses were also reviewed. There was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.

 The On-Line Virtual Book Fair was held in November. Total donations were  $2675. The ADM check was received late and deposited in the general fund and earmarked for future fair donations. There is $470.80 remaining from prior donations for a total of $820.80. These funds are moving to a special reserve. The Book Fair profit was $711.83, split evenly with Deland Weldon Schools.
Interlibrary Loan Report was submitted electronically on Dec. 10, 2020.
Per Capita Grant was submitted December 9, 2020. A chapter-by-chapter analysis and response was completed. The general gist of the grant is continuing education for staff as well as trustees.
Cloud Library Stats: November circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 33,798 items: 24,096  were eBooks, 9,702 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,329. 
Cloud Library Stats: December circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 34,667 items: 24,404 were eBooks, 10,263 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,154.

Petty cash funds on hand for November were $145.35. Funds received for November totaled $331.87; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $50.75. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $94.60. there was a $30 book replacement fee as well as a $156.52 donation from the Girl Scouts. Expenses for the month totaled $24.61

Petty cash funds on hand for December were $118.97. Funds received for December totaled $143.97; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $48.30. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $70.67. There was a $25 donation. Expenses for the month totaled $11.99.

Final Tax check received and deposited in the amount of $8,082.42. This is reflected in the December financial report.
PPE Grant $500.00 report was submitted. The designated funds were spent and the reporting requirement was submitted for reimbursement.
Bi-Monthly Report for November/December 2020 was presented.
Illinois Heartland District made calculations based on WPLD circulation and it was estimated that our patrons saved $49,823.51 in book-buying costs and a lifetime savings to the community of $250,597.31.
Days and Dates 2021-2022 were sent out in email. Meetings are still being held the third Tuesday of every month except December. 
The Annual Library Certification was completed January 7, 2021 and faxed the Secretary of State’s Office.
Open Meetings Act and FOIA recertification is due. The President and Secretary are FOIA officers and must recertify yearly. Each new member must complete the training for the Open Meetings Act.
Farm Progress Show 2021 is being planned. The theme will be “Think Outside the Barn.” The associated libraries have decided not to participate. The association will meet again this spring to discuss alternative possibilities.
The Summer Reading Program theme has been released for 2021. The theme is “Reading Colors Your World.” At this time, vendors and activities are not being scheduled until a more accurate forecast is received regarding the advisability of holding in-person summertime activities.
Librarian Lori and staff also conducted a total inventory of the library, reconciling the shelves to the computer. There were 10,803 entries.
OLD BUSINESS

IMRF Web Assistant follow-up was tabled for another month. Christi Baker called about the requirement and found out that an account needs to be set up.   

Ideas on sending out a mailing to reach the community was discussed and tabled until the September meeting. The consensus was that the idea is valid but, at this time, with activity restrictions, it does not make sense to advertise library services.
NEW BUSINESS
Policies 19, 20, 21, 22 and 23 were reviewed for changes and/or corrections. Policy 19 had changes regarding DVD check-out. The loan time for a DVD was changed to one-week. The policy regarding sexual harassment trainings was discussed, the staff has completed their mandatory yearly trainings.
Policy 33, a new policy regarding pandemic/epidemic protocol was presented and discussed. A motion was made by Bob Walters, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the policy as presented. The vote was 6-0.
The action to review current By-Laws was tabled until February. Lori is in the process of reviewing and comparing to other libraries and there are some deficits that the board will need to review and correct.
In June 2020, Illinois Governor J.B. Pritzker signed into law a bill creating the "Cards for Kids Act" 75ILCS 16/30-55.60. This act gave eligible children access and use of library services without paying library use fees. Eligible children can now obtain a library card without being charged non-resident library card fees.
The Statement of Economic Interest forms for 2021 were presented to all attending board members and filled out. Lori will deliver them to the courthouse.
Since the Weldon Branch of the First Mid Bank is closing, the board reviewed the current banking needs. There are three certificates of deposit, seven accounts. One of those is a checking account with no service fees. There needs to be the availability of inter account transferability. Currently, there are library and village records that are being stored in the bank basement. Bob volunteered to go to the bank and find out what is there.
Since continuing education was the focus on the Per Capita Grant, a link was sent to all trustees for education in Trusteeship. The requirement is to be done in 2021. Lori continues her continuing education in cataloging
There were no suggestions for new business.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to adjourn. The vote was 6-0. 
The meeting was adjourned 8:12 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary, Patricia M. Brown
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